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 SPENCER COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Board of Education Agenda Item

Item #  ____________________________
Meeting Date:  November 23, 2015
Topic/Title:  KCSS Safe Schools Review (SCES and SCMS)
Presenter:  Brett Beaverson
Origin


Topic presented for information only (no board action required).

Action requested at this meeting.


Item is on the consent agenda for approval.


Action requested at future meeting, ___________________ (date).


Board review required by –


  
State or federal law or regulation


  
Board of Education policy


  
Other  ___________________________________________

Previous Review, Discussion or Action


No previous Board review, discussion or action


Previous review or action

Date: 

Action:


Background/Summary of Information
On October 29, 2015 Review Teams from the Kentucky Center for Safe Schools (KCSS) visited SCES and SCMS. At the schools, students, staff, and parents were interviewed and the facilities were inspected for safety hazards. Also observed were class changes, cafeteria procedures, and student arrival/dismissal.
Attached are summaries from the principals and the draft SCMS report. To date, the SCES has not been received.
Impact on Resources  (REQUIRES FINANCE OFFICER’S INITIALS OF REVIEW)
_______  Finance Officer
Timetable for Further Review or Action: N/A
SUPERINTENDENT’S RECOMMENDATION
SCES Summary
Here is a summary of the findings from our Safe Schools Assessment team visit, yesterday:

Areas of Concern:

-no staff ids

-minimal supervision down North and South Hallways in the morning

-visitor procedures: no screening of people who “buzz” in to get into the school building / front doors are hard to get out

-not all staff are aware of the Emergency Procedures Plan

-not all staff responded that they have completed their Blood Bourne Pathogens training

-observed multiple clustering of staff on the playground during recess supervision

-teachers not observed walking with students during dismissal procedures

Commendations:

-AED is located in the gym with names of people trained and where to locate those people (first time the team has ever seen this detail! – they are going to begin recommending this to all other schools!!)

-Buses and Cars are separated

-Leader in Me school and strong evidence of it throughout the day

-all drills have been completed and everyone is aware of the procedures

-all areas are clearly labeled, beautiful facility

-all classroom maps have primary and secondary routes noted as well as having the steps listed out

-administration handles discipline, when needed

-bullying prevention work is excellent

-consistent rule enforcement throughout the building

-everyone interviewed felt safe, all students shared that they have at least one adult they can turn to in order to reach out to if they have a need

-when interviewing the students, almost all groups said “thank you” and pushed up their chairs at the completion of their interviews

-SCES visit was one of the best school visits this team has had! 

We will address the team’s areas of concerns as we continue to improve upon what we do.  However, I hope you took the time to read through all the commendations we received.  Receiving so many commendations during an event like this is rare.  Our high number of commendations is attributed to your dedication to our students, school, and community!  Thank you for all that each of you do!!  

Throughout the day, the team kept sharing with me how impressed they were with each of you, our building, our students, and our parents!!!

Mark Edward Thomas, Principal
Spencer County Elementary School

1265 Mount Washington Road

Taylorsville, KY 40071

502-477-6950

502-477-6955 (fax)
SCMS Summary

Attached is our Kentucky Center for School Safety report.  Please note, this is a draft of the final report.  Here are the highlights if you choose not to review the report in it's entirety.

Commendations
· Not plagued with many of the societal issues affecting many schools today (theft, drug, tobacco, alcohol, weapons, fighting, etc.).

· Variety of methods to help alleviate instances of bullying and harassment (S.T.O.P. Tipline, multiple assembly's, PIN Anti-bullying sessions, etc.).

· Staff members stated that the administration handles any discipline issues both swiftly and efficiently providing feedback on these actions on a personal basis.  97.9% of teachers on the survey agreed.

· Full-time nurse was reported to be a very positive member of the school community.

· SRO Dave Jewel was Aaron was reported as a daily presence at SCMS.

· Positive Relationships - A student said, "If I needed help I could go to any teacher here, they would help me."  84.3% of students reported that they had a trusted adult at SCMS this year.

· 97.9% of Teachers and 96.4% of parents reported feeling safe at school this year.  One teacher stated, "people look out for each other and issues are handled quickly".

Considerations:
· During class changes only one or two of the teachers were observed coming into the halls and bathrooms to supervise during transitions.  One student stated, "We need supervision in the bathrooms after lunch.”  5 areas were reported to need more supervision.  Teachers should practice "active supervision" vs. "passive".

· All staff should consistently wear their identification badge during all school times and events.  Alternative identification would be issued to substitutes and anyone losing or forgetting their ID's.
· Schedule of safety drill schedule developed and followed.  Sent out this week.
· Recommend reviewing emergency protocols with staff during a staff meeting.  This was reviewed and passed by SBDM in Sept. of this school year, we will address this Thursday in PLC's.
· Recommend Internet Safety Training for all students throughout the year in technology class or possibly by the media specialist.  56.5% of students reported that they have not received any internet safety training at school this year.  It may be a good idea to also have KSP do a session on this at PIN.
· Student Suicide-prevention dissemination of information to all students.  Vonda and FYS is working on this information now.
District Recommendations:
· Recommended that the District send home to all parents early in the school year, a notification to parents on how to respond in case of an emergency at the school.  This can also be posted on the District website.

· 2 hour Suicide Prevention Training for all staff.

Matt Mercer 

Principal

SCMS
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